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May 21, 2021

Frank D. Pierson
President

Neighbors for Refugees
P.O. Box 416
Larchmont, NY 10538

Dear Mr. Pierson:

Thank you for your April 15, 2021 letter regarding the Special Immigrant Visa (SIV)
programs for Iraqi and Afghan allies. Secretary Mayorkas asked that I respond on his behalf.

The Department of Homeland Security (DHS) recognizes the vital contributions of Iraqi
and Afghan nationals to the U.S. Government as well as the importance of the SIV programs,
which provide humanitarian protection to certain Iraqi and Afghan nationals.

Pursuant to the Executive Order on Rebuilding and Enhancing Programs to Resettle
Refugees and Planning for the Impact of Climate Change on Migration, issued on February 4,
2021, DHS, along with the Department of State (DOS) and Department of Defense, is reviewing
the SIV programs to identify any potential concerns regarding these programs and will provide
recommendations to address any identified concerns. This comprehensive review will help to
ensure the programs are administered without unnecessary delay.

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS), a partner of the U.S. Refugee
Admissions Program, remains dedicated to the program’s mission, which involves interviewing
refugee applicant populations worldwide, including Iraqi and Afghan nationals. We continue to
develop new ways to process refugee cases in light of challenges presented by COVID-19.

USCIS continues to work with DOS’s Bureau of Population, Refugees and Migration and
Bureau of Consular Affairs on SIV and refugee related issues and stands ready to assist with SIV
and refugee processing.

Thank you again for your letter. Should you wish to discuss this matter further, please do
not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully,
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Tracy Renaud
Acting Director
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